Minutes of WVRPOA Board meeting 11/14/09 
Meeting Called To Order: 5:00PM
 
Present were Steve McMahill, President; Estelle White, V.P.; Perry Palmatier, & Frank Pritchard, Secretary. Jim Gavin, Treasurer, was absent, having to take Betsy to Scottsdale for cancer treatments. 

Frank Pritchard read the minutes which were accepted. 
Discussions were as follows: 
1) John Heltzel called Frank Pritchard to report that he heard gunfire nearby & he thought his horses were being fired upon. One hunter was so close that he could be heard cursing as he evidently missed his target. John investigated & found 3 Hunters (not clear if they were all together). Two agreed to leave when they were told they were on private property. The third said that since it was not posted that he was not leaving. John called the Fish & Game Department who promised they would send someone out. No one ever arrived. Frank Pritchard asked John to email him the full details including names but so far nothing has been received. 
2) Dates were set for future meetings: 1/16/10, 2/20/10 (nothing for December, or March & later). 
3) Telephone poles have yet to be ordered for the entry signs at route 191. Not sure as to details. 
4) The 4Hills Ranch map (in color) in Coconino County in which covers one Township/Ranger was compared with the black & white map Apache County has prepared. Apache County is currently working on about 10 to 11 T/Rs which will cover all of WVR showing entrances on route 191 in the west & CR 6040 in the south. 
5) Dave Arthun of the BLM had called & emailed Frank about the sandy curved section of CR6002 about a mile or two south of the Gracia Ranch. His opinion was that a minor improvement (such as adding A/B rock) would not be a problem. Anything more would require months if not years for permits. However, Frank has yet to speak with Scott Ellsworth (County road repair foreman) who has not returned his calls. Scott has repaired this section in the past for the benefit of the rancher, Travis Johnson. The section is currently passable thanks to very recent snow & rain. Chuck Hensley has quoted about $10,000 for a new road which will take years for a permit. John Heltzel quoted about $2,000 to put A/B rock on the existing CR6002. But the county may do the repair so we should wait. 
 
6) Frank Pritchard mentioned Jim Gavin's email to the Board Members about submitting a resolution at this meeting which would split WVR into northern & southern halves with the Deer Valley Road as the common boundary. Further, based on acceptable existing bids, previously received, that Grade A Grading be given the northern half (Deer Valley Road & above), and John Heltzel be given the southern half (below Deer Valley Road) for grading and improvements. Further that John Heltzel be given a competitive advantage because he is a resident of WVR. I was told by Dave Dehner that this "preferred supplier" amendment was passed in a previous meeting. However Steve McMahill (Board President) said this was not true. So my question goes to Jim Gavin for his response. 
*** At this point the meeting went into chaos and inappropriate public input was received. *** 
 
Frank Pritchard made a proposal that there be discussion on Jim Gavin’s written proposition about splitting the ranch in half for competitive bids but Steve McMahill (Board President) said he would not allow the proposal to be put before the board & 
The chaotic inappropriate public input continued. The discussion on the proposal did not take place. 
At this point, Frank Pritchard requested that the Board be adjourned into executive session for board members only, in order to eliminate the chaotic, inappropriate public input which continued. The President refused to call an Executive Session. 
Frank Pritchard then presented a formal proposal to the Board. Frank proposed that, in view of the President’s lack of cooperation in not permitting important POA Board business to be conducted and by his restricting proposals to be heard, and his inability to control the meetings, that Steve McMahill should be voting out of office, as President. The motion was seconded by Perry Palmatier. More chaos ensued. Frank re-read the proposal, Perry again seconded it. A vote was held. Estelle, Perry & Frank voted "yes". Steve did not vote. The proposal passed. The result of the vote was, Steve McMahill is no longer Board President, but is still an elected Board Member. Perry said we'll vote for a President at a later date. 
Frank then said the meeting was over & one of the public visitors said he wasn’t leaving. He was reminded he was on Estelle’s private property & if she asked him to leave, he had to leave. At this point the meeting was officially adjourned and Steve McMahill rose, went over to this individual, spoke to him and they left the property. 
Respectfully submitted,
Frank Pritchard, Secretary WVR-POA 
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
